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ABBREVIATED 

SUMMARY OF HYDROLOGIC CONDITIONS IN THE BIG CYPRESS BASIN 

JANUARY 2025 

 

SUMMARY 

La Nina’s effect on Florida weather during January has been quite pronounced.  Very little rainfall fell over 

the Basin and the region only accumulated 0.77 inches compared the average of 2.0 inches.   

Even with only 38% of normal rainfall, surface water levels remain above average for January.  Most ca-

nals are within between the 75th and 90th percentile which indicates a successful transition to dry season 

operations was performed.  Canal levels are expected to recede further with the dry conditions but should 

trend above average as February passes. 

JANUARY 2025 BCB RAINFALL  

The Basin-wide monthly average was 0.77 inches, well below the historical monthly average of 2.0 

inches (38% of historical) (Figures 1, 2, Table 1). The little rainfall that the area did receive was spread 

out over several cold front passages that typically only accounted for about one-tenth of an inch of rain per 

weather system.  The rainfall distribution was consistent throughout the Basin, with the highest rainfall of 

1.34 inches at site R-13 (IMMOKALEE LANDFILL).  The lowest rainfall of 0.45 inches was recorded at R-6 

(DAN HOUSE PRAIRIE). Figure 3a shows the average rainfall for each of the Basin’s watersheds based 

on gauge adjusted radar. The rainfall totals and their locality distribution across the BCB/Lower West 

Coast are shown on Figures 3 and 4.  

BIG CYPRESS BASIN CANAL SYSTEMS 

For all of January, the canals were maintained in water conservation mode to hold as much water as pos-

sible to promote groundwater recharge. All water control structures remained fully closed throughout the 

month to conserve water.  The Golden Gate and Cocohatchee systems were maintained at the upper 

range of water conservation operational ranges, but some reaches did begin to recede towards the end of 

the month with the absence of rainfall.  The Faka Union and Henderson Creek systems remained fully 

closed, but the typical dry season recession started in late 2024 however levels remain normal for Janu-

ary.  Faka Union and Henderson Creek canal water levels are more sensitive to water use withdrawals.  

Figures 5 through 8 summarize water levels throughout the BCB canals systems. 

CORKSCREW SWAMP 

Surface water levels in Corkscrew Swamp are generally between the 50th and 75th percentile for January.  

Water levels have been receding along normal trends given the absence of rainfall.  The standard figures 

and charts will be included in the February report next month. 

BIG CYPRESS BASIN & LOWER WEST COAST GROUNDWATER LEVELS 

The current reporting (02/03/2025) for the Lower West Coast [LWC] groundwater levels show almost all 

wells in the Basin have decreased throughout January.  Even with the typical dry season decrease most 

remain close to average for January.  The typical tables and charts will be provided in the February report. 
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FIGURE 1 

R-24 
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FIGURE 2 
BCB GAUGE RAINFALL MONTHLY AVERAGES 
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FIGURE 3 
BCB RAINFALL DISTRIBUTION 
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R-24 
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JANUARY 2025—FIGURE 3a 



 

 8 
JANUARY 2025—FIGURE 4 



 

 9 



 

 10 



 

 11 



 

 12 


